Approved  Minutes of the Meeting of Sept. 5, 2018      

 Approved Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees 
– Sept. 5, 2018 - 7:47PM

Brookline, NH

Present:        Shannon Guay


Karen Jew
 
David Partridge                 

         Steve Russo

            Patricia Leonard, Director 
Absent:   Ed Cook, Alternate Danielle Molinari

PUBLIC SESSION:   The Public Session was called to order by Karen at 7:47PM.
Old Business:
Minutes:  A motion to approve the June and the July minutes was made by Dave; seconded by Steve; approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report:  (See attached report.)

- The Library budget is in good condition, with 62% spent as of September 1st.  The media line is at 73% expended, so purchase of media will have to be watched the next three months. 
Director's Report: (See attached report.) 
-  The Town departments, including the Library, will be switching to Consolidated for Internet service.

-  The summer reading Program surpassed previous years’ participation.  

-  Pat will work on having a space planner come to the Library this fall.  Karen and Pat would like to determine if we can do more within the space we have.
 -  Pat will continue to work on getting names of bookkeeping candidates for the Board to consider.  

-  Cleaning of the building isn't up to par; Pat will take measures to address the situation.
 - A low key open house, with cider and donuts, will be held this coming Saturday 9/8 from 10 to 2. 
New Business:
There was a discussion about the proposed 2019 Library budget, which is due in to the town by the end of the month.  The Town directed departments to tentatively plan on a 3% wage increase and keep the total of all the non-salary lines at the same level or lower than this year. After discussion, the Board decided that all line items will be the same as in the 2018 budget, with the exception of the salary lines and health insurance, which will have increases.

At 8:41PM, Karen motioned to adjourn the meeting; Dave seconded.  Voted unanimously.
The next regular meeting of the Board will be held on Wednesday, October 3rd, at 7:30PM.
Submitted,
Steve Russo, Secretary
